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Long Range Facility Plan
San Pedro District

This Guide incorporates the Project Plan for the San 
Pedro Waterfront as adopted by the Board of Harbor 
Commissioners.  The Port will de-industrialize the San 
Pedro District and re-emphasize community waterfront 
access through the completion of the San Pedro 
Waterfront Project.  The Port’s long-term objectives for 
the San Pedro District are:

•	 �De-industrialize the waterfront (removal of cargo 
handling terminals and activities).

•	 �Enhance visitor-serving commercial uses.

•	 �Enhance non-vehicular access to the waterfront.

•	 �Create a seamless interface with downtown San Pedro.

•	 �Attract, relocate and expand marine research facilities 
to the San Pedro District (City Dock No. 1).

Terminal Island District

The Terminal Island District provides the greatest 
opportunity for the Port to expand cargo handling 
facilities because it is located furthest away from any 
residential areas and thus has the fewest potential 
impacts on surrounding communities.  The Port’s long-
term objectives for the Terminal Island District are:

•	 �Provide additional space for expanding container 
and liquid bulk cargoes by clearing underutilized and 
vacant facilities, reconfiguring existing operations, and 
completing limited land expansion/filling.

•	 �Develop traditional or low emissions rail facilities to 
support container terminals.

•	 �Consolidate and modernize commercial fish 
processing facilities.

•	 �Consider development of a centralized “truck stop” 
providing alternative means of fueling (electric, liquid 
natural gas, compressed natural gas, etc.) and other 
amenities such as restrooms and eating establishments.

•	 �Relocate marine research facilities to the San Pedro 
District.

Wilmington District

This Guide incorporates a detailed plan for the 
Wilmington Waterfront.  As the “heart of the harbor,” 
the Wilmington District will continue to support cargo 
handling facilities.  However, there is also opportunity for 
increased recreational opportunities.  The Port’s long-
term objectives for the Wilmington District are:

•	 Expand break bulk cargo handling facilities.

•	 �Eliminate incompatible land uses by relocating the 
bulk facility near Banning’s Landing to Terminal Island.

•	 �Consolidate and expand existing recreational and 
visitor-serving commercial opportunities near 
Banning’s Landing and along the Avalon Corridor.

•	 �Consolidate auto handling facilities.

•	 �Develop a Port Police sub-station.

•	 �Establish an ILWU dispatch center.

•	 �Close the Anchorage Road soil storage site and 
allocate the site for open space.

•	 �Redevelop the Wilmington marinas with 
comprehensive recreational boating facilities after 
closure of the Anchorage Road soil storage site. As 
opportunities arise, the existing leaseholds of the 
Wilmington marinas should be consolidated to 
facilitate this concept.

•	 �Clean and/or contain historically contaminated soils 
and sediments in the Consolidated Slip.

NOTE:  This document is intended to illustrate future planning considerations.  These considerations must comply with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) in order to advance forward as formal project initiatives.






